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FACULTY NEWSNOTES 

Edited by Debbie Gough January 30, 1981 # 121 

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 

Law School Dean: 

I am pleased to announce the appointment of Professor Sheldon Krantz as Dean of 
USD's School of Law, effective in July, 1981. Currently Professor of Law at 
Boston University, Sheldon Krantz has previously been Director of the Boston 
University Center for Criminal Justice, Executive Director of the Massachusetts 
Governor's Committee on Law Enforcement and Administration of Justice, a trial 
attorney for the U.S. Department of Justice, and a staff attorney for the President's 
Commission on Law Enforcement and Administration of Justice. Professor Krantz 
is a graduate of the University of Nebraska School of Law, where he was Editor-in­
Chief of the Nebraska Law Review and a member of the Order of the Coif. 

We are happy that Dean Donald Weckstein of the School of Law will remain at USO 

as a full-time faculty member. 

Memorial Mass: 

There will be a Memorial Mass in Founder's Chapel on Tuesday, February 10, 1981, 
at 12: 15 p. m. for Julia Wilkinson. Mrs. Wilkinson was a student in the M. S. N. 
program in the School of Nursing. Father Dolan will officiate at the Mass. 

OFFICE OF THE PROVOST 

Intersession Enrollment: 

January, 1981 Intersession enrollment consisted of 543 students enrolled for 1606 
units. We were budgeted for 400 students taking 1200 units. Hence, we are above 
budget for the Intersession period. Intersession of 1980 had 444 students, while 
Intersession, 1979 had 373 students. 

Spring Pre-Registration: 

In early December, 1980, the following number of students pre-enrolled for spring 
semester. For comparative purposes, figures for the last two years are included: 



( 

( 

2. 
1980 1979 1978 

Graduates 253 202 150 

Seniors 384 302 390 

Juniors 567 385 425 

Sophomores 668 625 383 

Freshmen 783 884 582 

Special 13 22 10 

Total 2668 2420 (93o/o 1940 (96o/o 
came') came) 

UG only 2402 2196 (94o/o 1780 (96o/o 
(w/o Grad./ came) came) 

Special) 

In January, 1980, 153 undergraduate students who did not pre-register enrolled 
anyway. In January, 1980, 139 graduate students who did not pre-register enrolled 

anyway. 

VARIA 

******** 

Mrs. Phoebe Lee and Dr. Irene Palmer, School of Nursing, attended the Second 
Annual Conference of Researching Second Step Nursing Education in San Francisco, 

January 12 and 13.1 1981. Mrs. Lee moderated a panel on 11Becoming Professional 11 

and Dr. Palmer was a member of a panel on 11Accreditation of Second Step Programs. 11 

******** 

The Southern California Association for the Advancement of Nursing Research will 

meet at the University of San Diego School of Nursing on Monday, February 2, 1981, 
at 12:00 noon. Dr. Ann Maulsby, Associate Professor, will present her historical 
research on "A Conceptual Model for Behavioral Modification. 11 

******** 

John Sansone, USD's Assistant Director of Financial Aid, received a standing ovation 
for his performance as Program Chairman of the Annual Conference of California 

Student Financial Aid Administrators. The program featured workshops, seminars, 
lectures and audio-visual presentations on the latest developments in the financial aid 
process. More than 500 aid officers and federal and state officials were in attendance. 

At the conference, Herb Whyte, USD's Director of 1--inancial Aid, received the 
Association's Award for Leadership in the Independent S hool Segment. 
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